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The Government of India directed all the Ministries / Departments to 

make their IT systems adequately resilient and also directed to sensitize their 

Officers to ensure scrupulous adherence to Cyber Security guidelines and 

protocols.  The said directive was initiated during Vigilance Awareness Week 

and conducted Cyber Security Awareness programme from 22nd to 23rd 

August, 2024, at Sambamurthy Auditorium, Port area, Visakhapatnam Port. 

 The programme, themed "Cyber Smart - Stay One Step Ahead (Be 

Vigilant, Aware, and Secure)," was designed to enhance cyber security 

awareness among VPA staff and stakeholders. Shri Durgesh Kumar Dubey, 

Deputy Chairperson of VPA, graced the occasion as the Chief Guest, while 

Shri P.S.L. Swami, Chief Vigilance Officer of VPA, attended as the Guest of 

Honour.  

 

Addressing the gathering, Deputy Chairperson and Chief Vigilance 

Officer, emphasized the need for employees to remain vigilant, aware, and 

secure in the digital age and bring awareness among their families of the 

cyber frauds and crimes affecting daily life in the present digital environment.  

 
 

The programme has been organized by I.T. Division of VPA, wherein, 

Experts from Cyber Security platform explained the ways and means to avoid 

from Cyber frauds and crimes. Officers and Employees participated in large 

number and expressed their satisfaction and requested the Management to 

conduct more such valuable programmes which are very useful in day to day 

lives to protect themselves from Cyber frauds and crimes. 
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